Alburgh School Board Special Meeting

June 29, 2015

In attendance: Skip Prairie, John Goodrich, Jennie Lund, Allyson Sweeney & Michael Savage

Administration: Lynne Carpenter

Meeting called to order at 5:29pm.

Minutes from the meeting held on June 15, 2015 were approved on a motion from John Goodrich (2nd Mr. Prairie) as amended (Unan.).

Adjustments to the agenda include a *Request for Building Use* on July 4th, 2015 for the incoming 8th grade class to use the snack shack.

Mr. Goodrich (2nd Mr. Prairie) motioned that the Alburgh School Board support the tax anticipation note for \$1,210,000 with the Peoples United Bank (Unan.).

Meeting adjourned at 5:50pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

John Goodrich

Allyson Sweeney- Clerk

Skip Prairie

Michael Savage-Chairman

meeting continued on next pages 7

In attendance:

Town-Terry Tatro (Moderator), Donna Bohannon (Town Clerk)

Board-John Goodrich, Jennie Lund, Allyson Sweeney, Michael Savage

Public- Tyler Gotshall, Amee Gotshall, George Boutah, Linca Naujor

Meeting called to order at 6:01PM. Meeting moderated by Terry Tatro. Meeting began with Terry reading the warning as follows,

Shall the voţers of the Alburgh Town School District raise no more than \$40,000 to be raised by taxation for the operation of a village school bus for the year beginning July 1, 2015?

Questions are as follows:

- How many students are in the village? Approximately 30
- Will it cost \$40,000? This warning says, up to \$40,000. This figure is based on the other busses that are running and we won't know an exact figure until we determine the route
- How many busses do we currently have? 2 are running right now
- Do we currently bus pre-k? No, it is unsafe to have pre-k children on the bus because the bus driver cannot see them over the seats
- Are the current busses full? Could they absorb the village children? At least one bus is full to capacity. The other is nearly full. Neither bus can accommodate the amount of students that live in the village as-is
- Have we sought out any other options? Yes, Safe Routes to school is actively being looked into

Polls will be open tomorrow from 7AM-7PM at the Alburgh town office.

Donna Bohannon (2nd Linda (2nd Linda) motioned to adjourn at 6:29pm (Unan.).

Respectfully Submitted,

John Goodrich

Allyson Sweeney- Clerk

Skip Prainie

Michael Savage-Chairman

Jennie Lund